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COVID-19 - General 
 
Glasgow to remain in level three 
 
The Scottish Government has confirmed that Glasgow will 
remain in level three restrictions, but may be able to move to 
level two on Saturday 5 June, the BBC reports. Whilst there are 
reportedly signs that the situation in Glasgow is beginning to 
stabilise, there are still concerns about the outbreak of the 
‘Indian variant’. 
 
 Iriss publishes analysis of pandemic experiences 
 
Iriss has published an online resource bringing together learning 
from a collection of stories from those working across a range of 
sectors, including social care, social work and health, during the 
pandemic. Iriss has provided a detailed analysis of the stories, 
showing how experiences evolved throughout the year. The 
analysis attempts to explore what the crisis has meant for 
outcomes for people.  
 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-scotland-57282902
https://www.iriss.org.uk/resources/multimedia-learning-materials/shared-experience
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Report on human rights during pandemic 
 
The ALLIANCE has highlighted research from Amnesty International UK and the 
Human Rights Consortium Scotland on how human rights were considered by public 
authorities during Covid-19. The report suggests there is little evidence that human 
rights were taken into consideration when major public services were redesigned 
during the first wave of the pandemic in Scotland. The report makes several 
recommendations including that public bodies must carry out and publish equality 
and human rights impact assessments of all COVID-19 related policy. 
 
Report on local authorities’ response to pandemic 
 
The Accounts Commission has published its latest local government overview report 
examining Scotland’s local authorities and their responses to COVID-19. The report 
finds that Scottish councils reacted quickly, in collaboration with communities and 
partners, to address the challenges created by COVID-19 and provided sustained 
support to vulnerable people. However, there was a “severe and unequal impact” 
caused by the disruption or halting of services for carers who lacked access to 
respite care, people with learning disabilities who were unable to access critical 
services and support, those receiving care at home, and school children whose 
education was disrupted.  
 
Weekly Public Health Scotland statistics 
 
Public Health Scotland (PHS) has released its weekly COVID-19 statistical report. By 
Sunday 23 May, there had been 232,343 confirmed cases, with 2,373 in the latest 
week. In the same week, there were 75 admissions to hospital with confirmed 
COVID-19 and seven new patients were treated in intensive care. In the week 
ending Sunday 16 May, there were 25 positive confirmatory PCR tests under the 
school testing programme.  
 
Call for summit on impact of pandemic on disabled people 
 
The ALLIANCE, Camphill Scotland, Scottish Care, Sense Scotland and the Scottish 
Youth Parliament are calling for an urgent summit to address the impact of COVID-
19 upon disabled people, including people with learning disabilities. The group says 
a summit is vital to address issues such as the impact of COVID-19 and the 
lockdown restrictions upon disabled people and their families and other carers, on 
safeguarding, on care and support, including access to day services, on the 
availability of health services, on access to transport and to other key infrastructure, 
as well as issues around mental health and wellbeing, and tackling social isolation 
and loneliness. 
 
Union survey of care staff and vaccine uptake (England) 
 
A survey by UNISON suggests care workers are more likely to turn down the Covid-
19 vaccine if they have felt forced by their employers to have the jab. The survey of 
4,000 care staff shows the majority (88 per cent) have received the vaccine, while 12 
per cent have not. The most common response from non-vaccinated staff was they 
had simply turned down the offer (65 per cent). This was followed by other reasons 

https://www.alliance-scotland.org.uk/blog/news/new-research-published-on-delivering-human-rights-in-scotland-during-covid-19/#expanded
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.audit-scotland.gov.uk%2Freport%2Flocal-government-in-scotland-overview-2021&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ca5f00732026d4577b33708d920e88f40%7Cdb475863b0d947e2b73f89c00d851e74%7C0%7C1%7C637577005474103911%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=qKCm%2Foyl8XNv46bV%2FKlg41Ii%2F%2FLPVUnfEw3WMEX28Oo%3D&reserved=0
https://beta.isdscotland.org/find-publications-and-data/population-health/covid-19/covid-19-statistical-report/
https://www.alliance-scotland.org.uk/blog/news/call-for-summit-to-address-covid-19-impact-on-disabled-people/
https://www.unison.org.uk/news/press-release/2021/05/care-staff-more-likely-to-decline-jab-if-threatened-by-employers-says-unison-survey/
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(24 per cent) such as pregnancy, the desire to do more research or because they 
were still waiting for an appointment. 
 
Alcohol and Drugs 
 
Substance use harms monitoring report 
 
Public Health Scotland has published the Monitoring and Evaluating Rights, Respect 
and Recovery report, focused on Scotland’s strategy to improve health by preventing 
substance use-related harms. An interactive data portal produced by Public Health 
Scotland has also been launched which aims to provide one accessible point to find 
up to date information. 
 
Care Homes/Care at Home 
 
Care Inspectorate publishes statistics on Covid-19 deaths in care homes 
 
The Care Inspectorate has published statistics on Covid-19 related deaths in care 
homes. The publication follows a review by the Office of the Scottish Information 
Commissioner which found that the data, gathered by the Care Inspectorate and 
submitted to it by care providers can lawfully be published. Between 16 March 2020 
and 31 March 2021 the Care Inspectorate received 3,774 notifications of deaths 
related to Covid-19 from care homes. Care homes for older people were most 
affected: 3,761 (99.7 per cent) of these deaths occurred in care homes for older 
people, and 510 (59 per cent) care homes for older people reported at least one 
Covid-19 related death. Putting these into the context of the size of the care home 
sector, overall there were 9.2 deaths per 100 registered places. As the size of a care 
home increased, so too did the rate of Covid-19 related deaths per 100 places from 
2.1 deaths per 100 places in care homes with up to 20 places, rising to 12.6 deaths 
per 100 places in care homes with more than 80 places. 
 
Learning Disabilities 
 
National survey of people with learning disabilities 
 
The Scottish Commission for People with Learning Disabilities (SCLD) has launched 
the second in its series of reports exploring the results of the 2019 national survey of 
people with learning disabilities in Scotland. The report, “Mostly a 10, but sometimes 
a zero”: Exploring the wellbeing of people with learning disabilities in Scotland’, 
considered the wellbeing of people in Scotland with learning disabilities and found 
that on a rating system of how satisfied those with learning disabilities were with their 
lives, the average rating was 8.13 out of 10.  
 
Older People 
 
Workshops on social security 
 
Age Scotland are offering free social security training workshops for older people, 
aiming to offer an accessible guide to social security for those over state pension 

https://publichealthscotland.scot/news/2021/may/identifying-progress-in-the-effort-to-reduce-substance-use-harms-in-scotland
https://www.careinspectorate.com/images/documents/6106/Covid-19%20related%20deaths%20in%20care%20homes%202020-21.pdf
https://www.scld.org.uk/mostly-a-10-but-sometimes-zero-the-wellbeing-of-people-with-learning-disabilities/
https://www.ageuk.org.uk/scotland/latest-news/2021/may/free-social-security-training-workshops-for-older-people-across-scotland/
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age and their carers, providing understanding of the support available and how best 
to go about accessing it. 
 
Importance of creativity for older people 
 
Scottish Care has published a blog outlining the importance of creativity for older 
people and their wellbeing. The blog discusses the need for a “human right of 
creativity”, including addressing discrimination, and maximising resource. 
 
Other Health and Social Care 
 
New strategy for England’s health and care regulator (England) 
 
The Care Quality Commission (CQC) has launched their new strategy setting out 
how they will achieve their purpose of ensuring high quality, safe care. The strategy 
is under four themes of people and communities, smarter regulation, safety through 
learning and accelerating improvement.  
 
Other 
 
Overview report for local government 
 
Audit Scotland has published its latest local government overview report examining 
Scotland’s local authorities and their responses to COVID-19. Amongst other 
reported findings, they found that local government reacted quickly, working 
alongside communities and partners, to address the unprecedented challenges 
created by Covid-19. But that many challenges remain significant, made more urgent 
by the multiple impacts of Covid-19 on communities and services. 
 
Ministers to enter talks to reach co-operation agreement 
 
The Scottish Government has formally announced ministers will enter into structured 
talks with the Scottish Greens, supported by the civil service, with a view to 
establishing a formal co-operation agreement. In the weeks leading up to the next 
Parliamentary Recess talks will be ongoing and focus on agreeing policy areas 
which the government and the Scottish Green Party will co-operate on. 
 
 
  

https://scottishcare.org/a-human-right-to-creativity-older-age-and-wellbeing/
https://www.cqc.org.uk/news/releases/new-cqc-strategy-champions-regulation-driven-peoples-experiences-care
https://www.audit-scotland.gov.uk/report/local-government-in-scotland-overview-2021
https://www.gov.scot/news/changing-politics-in-scotland/
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Disclaimer 
 
This weekly bulletin is produced as an update on the key issues concerning adults 
and health.    
 
Each item in the bulletin has a hyperlinked headline that will take the reader to the 
original source. 
 
We collate items from our parliamentary and Scottish Government monitoring 
covering health and social care news from throughout the UK, and current research 
and policy development. We use a variety of sources for the bulletin, including alerts 
from Newsdirect, Community Care, Children & Young People Now and ISD 
Scotland. 
 
We aim to be representative rather than comprehensive, so we try to cover only the 
main Scottish stories, along with some stories from the rest of the UK. The purpose 
of the bulletin is to alert readers to items of interest. It should be noted that these 
items are the works of others and are neither authorised nor endorsed by the Care 
Inspectorate, with the exception of publications which are identified as Care 
Inspectorate publications. 
 
It should also be noted that the Care Inspectorate has no liability in respect of the 
content of external websites which may be signposted on this site. 

https://news.direct/
http://www.communitycare.co.uk/Home/
https://www.cypnow.co.uk/
http://www.media.scot.nhs.uk/
http://www.media.scot.nhs.uk/

